MUSE *

Board of Trustees Meeting

October 28, 2004

Minutes

In Attendance:

Trustees:  Kathleen Rzeplinski, Mina Cohen, Mark Morton, Michael  

Moreland, Deena Zarlin, Don  Kirkpatrick, Jed Ayres, Ann Ruprecht,  

Lucinda Clark, Pamela Graham, Guests: Gail Dickenson, Margaret  

Iacuanello, Blaine Pearl, & Ann Birdsell.

Introductions: Introductions were made for those persons in attendance.

Minutes of Previous meeting:

(MSC (Ruprecht, Rzeplinski) to approve the minutes of the MUSE regular  

meeting of September 23, 2004  as revised and distributed.

Treasurer's Report:

Lucinda Clark  gave a treasurer’s report of the September Financial  

Transactions. The beginning balance was $73,143.54 with $1,095.19 in  

disbursements. Deposits totaled $12,411.80 and with $63.44 in interest  

earned, the ending balance was $84,574.09.  (See attachment)

  Kathleen Rzeplinski noted that the MUSE Board will need to file  

Raffle Rules with the State. She indicated that this may present a  

problem with the Corvette project as  one of the requirements is to  

register the gross proceeds of a raffle. Lucinda also presented a  

Mendocino Corvette Summer Projected Budget. (See attachment)

Information about the H.S.. Track Project:

Following up on the MUSE request for more information at the last  

meeting, Baine Pearl, head of  District Maintenance, described the  

project for resurfacing the H.S. Track. He indicated that the track is  

in poor repair and hasn't been resurfaced for many years. Blaine  

estimated that the cost of this  project would be approximately $6000  

for lava rock and $2000 for the installation of a new border.  Because  

his plans are to use the Parlin Forks crew for installation labor, the  

project could only be done during vacation times or during the  

summer.  It was suggested that the $1000 granted by MUSE in September  

might be used for the edging material. (1/4 trex bender board costs  

approximately $1.00 per foot.)

Review of Resubmitted Grant Proposals:

1) Foreign Language and AP Programs:  Mike Moreland,  following a  

mandate that he explore funding from the H.S. SIP Committee for the  

two projects which were submitted at the September meeting, reported  

that no funds were available from that source. He resubmitted the two  

proposals and reviewed details of each. .

        a) Tutoring proposal for foreign languages  of French (5 students),  

and Japanese (4 students) in the amount of $600.

        b) Funding for the AP program in the amount of $1750. Parents are  

asked to supplement this program by paying $5.00 per session.

MSC (Rzeplinski, Kirkpatrick) To fund the two proposals submitted by  

Mike Moreland in the amounts of  $600 for Foreign Language Tutoring   

and $1750 for support of AP courses.

2) M.S. Elective Program & G.S. variety of Programs: In response to  

the MUSE request from the last meeting, Bronwyn Rhoades resubmitted a  

proposal which had been reduced from $15,000 to $12,100. This included  

$8,100 for the M.S. Elective Program  and a request  to set aside  

$4000 for use by the elementary schools for a variety of programs,  

including a health curriculum, the kindergarten/woods program, and   

the purchase of music rhythm instruments at the elementary school.

        a) MS Elective Program ($8,100) This proposal, which would be matched  

by a similar grant from the M.S. SIP Committee, would cover a teacher  

stipend for nine elective courses during the Spring semester. After  

some discussion it was agreed and understood that the funds should be  

used for the direct benefit of students. It was the intent of the  

group that the moneys should not be used for the funding of  

supervisory personnel.

MSC (Ayres, Kirkpatrick) To fund the M.S. Elective Program for the  

Spring Semester in the amount of $8,100.

        b) Proposal to set aside $4000 for a variety of  Elementary Programs:

This proposal was not granted as submitted because the group felt that  

more specificity was needed about the intended use of the funds.  

Specifically, more information  is needed about the proposed use of  

funds for health Instruction. Two of the proposals which are described  

within this $4000 request were granted.  This leaves approximately  

$2700 of this request which are still under consideration.

                • Social Studies :Our Community  Margaret Iacuanello presented a  

request for the amount of $270.48 to cover the transportation costs of  

monthly trips to the  Lodge at the Woods where her kindergarten  

students interact with the resident senior citizens.  Margaret  

indicated that the program is a positive one for both the children and  

the residents.

MSC (Kirkpatrick, Ayres)  To grant the amount of $270.48  for the  

Social Studies, Our Community project as presented by Margaret  

Iacuanello.

                • Purchase of Orf instruments: Jed Ayres indicated that Russell  

Clark, the music teacher, is in the process of putting together an  

order for Orf instruments which would be used in the elementary   

schools. He indicated that these instruments are quite expensive and  

that the cost would probably exceed the amount of moneys available.

MSC (Ayres, Kirkpatrick) That $1000 be granted for purchase of Orf  

instruments.

3) H.S.. Track grant revisited: Additional discussion took place  

regarding the grant for $1000 granted at the last meeting. It was  

agreed that funding of maintenance or for capital outlay proposals are  

not normally within the scope  of MUSE grants. However, it was  

recognized that the resurfacing of the track might be an exception. It  

was felt that MUSE might provide the stimulus for other efforts to  

raise funds for this project. It was pointed out that the PE programs  

as well as the community use the track extensively but they are  

hampered by its poor condition.

MSC (Ayres, Cohen) To increase the grant award from the September  

meeting from $1000 to $1500 and suggest to the Director of Maintenance  

that the funds might be used to purchase materials for replacing the  

track edging.

Summary of grants awarded:

        a) Tutoring proposal for foreign languages                             600.00

        b) Funding for the AP programs                                   1750.00

        c)  Social Studies :Our Community (Transportation)                   270.48

        d) MS Elective Program                                          8,100.00

        e) Purchase of Orf instruments:                                  1000.00

        f) Repair of H.S. Track                                          1500.00

Total Awards granted                                                        13220.48

Committee Reports:

Mendocino Corvette Summer: Lucinda announced that the MUSE Corvette  

Summer Project was well underway. The subcommittee is meeting and the  

tickets are now available. She indicated that this year there would be  

three prizes offered, A new Corvette, A week in Hawaii, and a  

Mendocino Getaway package. Lucinda indicated that the committee still  

needs additional people to help with the project. The Corvette Summer  

Committee meets at 8:30 every other Friday morning at the Mac House  

Suites. The next meeting is scheduled for November 18. Don  

Kirkpatrick  brought up the fact that although Lucinda Clark’s  

position was discussed at the last meeting, action to hire Lucinda had  

not been formalized by the Board.

MSC (Ayres, Kirkpatrick)  That Lucinda Clark be paid the amount of  

$1000 per month for up to 12 months for managing the Corvette Summer  

Project and other bookkeeping responsibilities as defined in the job  

description.

Halloween Rummage Sale: Mina indicated that Helena had done an amazing  

job of organizing the upcoming Halloween Rummage Sale and should be  

strongly commended for her efforts. There  has been some talk among  

the committee about the possibility of retaining the use of the old  

Grammar School building  and organizing periodic rummage drop off days  

for scheduled rummage sales in the future. Further discussion and  

communication with  MUSD about this concept is needed.

Ledford House Dinner honoring David & Betty Gross: At this point 35  

reservations have been made for the event. Ron Bowman has arranged for  

a substantial silent auction with Ron and Doug Nunn sharing the M.C.  

duties for the auction. The H.S. Chorus and Band will play for the  

event.

Holiday Inn Tour: Don Kirkpatrick announced that the Holiday Inn Tour  

is still being planned and that there was little to report at this  

meeting. Funds for the event will again be split between Big Brothers/ 

Sisters and MUSE.  The Dates for this event are December 8 through 11.  

MUSE responsibility will again be to provide hosts for the Inns as  

needed.

  Announcements:

Spring Fun Fare: Helena had made a request to have the Spring Fun Fare  

moved to Friendship Park. After some discussion, it was decided to ask  

Helena to come to a Board Meeting to discuss plans for the event.

One More Night Concert: Mina announced that she, Jed Ayres, and Ron  

Bowman would be meeting with Nancy Harris to work on details for the  

One More Night Concert. At this time our effort will be to get details  

of the concert into the advance Music Festival mailings.

Alegria Mushroom Festival: Mina announced that the organizers of this  

year’s Mushroom and Wine Festival have offered a share of the  

Festival’s profits to MUSE. The group agreed that it was important to  

select fund raising activities judiciously because of the concern for  

“stretching ourselves too thin.” It was also suggested that MUSE make  

a concerted effort to have representation at these events.

Harvest Ball & Turkey Shuffle: Mina reported that the Harvest Ball and  

Turkey Shuffle fund raiser had come up at the last minute and had not  

been approved by the MUSE Board at its last  meeting. The organizers  

had offered to donate the proceed of the bar during the event, but  

they  ran into some last minute snags with getting a one day alcoholic  

beverages license.  Jed Ayres offered the services of the MacCallum  

House to support an alcoholic beverage  license  for  fund raisers  

sponsored by MUSE in the future. The cost of a one day license would  

be $10.00. The Harvest Ball and Turkey Shuffle event will donate  

approximately $700.00 to MUSE.

MUSE Policies: Some discussion took place about the necessity for  

having  MUSE Policies which would provide guidelines for dealing with  

such fund raising offers in the future. A MUSE policy is also needed  

to clarify the relationship with the MUSD School Board. It was agreed  

that we should get on the MUSD Board Meeting Agenda to report on  

activities at least on a quarterly basis. Lucinda is working on the  

development of a policy relating to requests from outside groups  to  

raise funds for MUSE.

Newsletter: Mina reported that distribution of the newsletter would   

be changed to every other week. It was also noted that thanks to Ann  

Birdsell MUSE had gotten a very good  write up in the MGS Newsletter  

which comes out on a monthly basis. The MUSE Board was positive about   

increasing the number of newsletter issues to be distributed during  

the year.

Communication with Staff: Deena suggested that a representative from  

MUSE communicate directly with the staffs at the various levels. This  

would help create and maintain a good relationship with the staff.

Additional Proposals: Mina suggested that in advance of another  

request for proposals, guidelines would be established at the next  

meeting.

Yearly Calendar and newsletter: Mina handed out a slightly revised  

yearly

calendar of activities. Note:  The MUSE Board Winter Retreat is  

scheduled for Friday evening and Saturday morning , February 4th and  

5th.

  Improved Sign at the Grammar School: Mina announced that the Boy  

Scout Troop had contacted her about the prospect of improving the sign  

at the Grammar School and making it more useful for announcing coming  

events. At this point there is no specific design or request for funds  

for such a project. (Note: Such a project would first have to be  

approved by the Superintendent and the School Board.)

Improved Food Service Program:

Jed indicated that he had been approached by members of the MUSD  

School Board about the prospect of supporting the concept of improving  

the Food Service Program. No details of the concept were available and  

after some discussion the consensus of the group was that while MUSE  

is open to ideas, it could not commit to funding a program in the  

concept stage or a program which does not have the support of staff or  

administrators.

Heart Project:  Mina informed the group that there is some  

misunderstanding about the relationship of MUSE to the HEART Project.  

The HEART Project was initiated largely under Tomek Ulitowski’s  

leadership and is an effort to purchase land adjacent to the Middle  

School for public use. There is no connection between  HEART and MUSE.  

Ann Birdsell indicated that she would try to include an article about  

HEART in the next Grammar School Newsletter which will help to clarify  

the apparent misunderstanding in the community.

Clarification of Foreign Language Proposals: In response to a  

clarification question about a MUSE request last year for an  

elementary foreign language proposal, Mina stated that it was her  

understanding that the request for proposal was for another curricular  

area, not necessarily one in foreign language.

MSC (Moreland, Morton) To adjourn.

The next MUSE Board Meeting is Wednesday, November 17th at  3:40 in  

the Middle School Library.

                                                                Respectfully Submitted,

                                                                Don Kirkpatrick,

                                                                Secretary

